RESOLUTION No. 20-10

A RESOLUTION APPROVING
A REQUEST FROM THE SHERMAN FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT

BY THE PRESIDENT AND BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF THE VILLAGE OF SHERMAN,
SANGAMON COUNTY, ILLINOIS AS FOLLOWS:

SECTION 1: From time to time, the Sherman Fire Protection District requests financial
assistance from the Village in order to purchase equipment to allow the District to better protect
the Village, its residents, the buildings with the TIF Districts in the Village, and of course, to
protect the firefighters who serve the District. Attached here to is a letter from the District
requesting $22,283.70 from the District, to serve those purposes.

SECTION 2: The request from the District is hereby approved, and the officers of the

District area authorized to transmit a check to the District in that amount.

SECTION 3: This RESOLUTION is effective immediately. PASSED

VILLAG@DENT

this 15th day of December, 2020.

AYES: £y
NAYS: 0
PASSED: V€S S-0

APPROVED: Yeo $-0
ABSENT: 2.




Attachment: Res 20-10

Sherman Fire Protection District

2215 East Andrew Road Nan-Emergency: (217) 496-2213
Sherman, IL 62684-0410 Fax: (217) 496-2685
Email: shermanfire@casscomm.com www.shermanfire.org

July 8, 2020

Trevor Clatfelter, Village President
401 St. John Drive
Sherman, flinois 62684

Dear Mr. Mayor,

{ am requesting on behalf of the Sherman Fire Protection District $22,283.70 from village TIF funds that
will be used to purchase:
* 5 Zoll Pro Automated External Defibrillators at $2,928.74 each, Total Cost: $14,643.70, and
s  8Scott SCBA replacement bottles with 4500 psi Valve Assembilies at $955.00 each, Total Cost:
$7,640.00

The ZOLL AED Pro supports Basic Life Support as well as Advanced Life Support professionals. This
advanced AED features a high-resolution LCD display that allows responders to visualize a patient's ECG
while utilizing a 3-lead monitoring cable. The ZOLL AED Pro includes a real-time feedback mechanism,
known as Real CPR Help®, which allows rescuers to see and hear how well they are performing the rate
and depth of chest compressions during CPR. Real CPR Help includes a metronome set at the AHA
recommended 100 bpm and a screen display which helps rescuers achieve optimum rate and depth of
compression levels through audible and/or visual prompts. These will be replacements for our current
older model AED's that will be no longer authorized for use by the Food and Drug Administration.

The eight (8) replacement Scott SCBA bottles are necessary to replace eight bottles that are out of date
and can no longer be certified to be filled. These were fifteen-year bottles that will be replaced with
bottles with a thirty-year life span saving the district money in the future.

| would be happy to meet with you and the full board to discuss these pressing needs.

Respectfully submitted,

Randy Burge, President
Sherman Fire Protection District

Professionally Served By Volunteers!



